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President Kathy Ingle opened the April 7, 2016 meeting at 7:00 pm with a prayer.
Directors’ Reports:  Mr. Holland and Mr. Hoover
Mr. Holland opened by extending his gratitude to Mr. and Mrs. Hancock for chaperoning the recent band trips to the UNI Festival, the Jazz Championships, and the Boys Basketball Tournament. The Symphony Band’s trip to the UNI Festival was a success.  The band performance went very well and the students enjoyed performing and listening to the other bands. Unfortunately, Mr. Hoover will ill and was not able to attend the UNI event. 
The Jazz Ensemble performed very well at the Jazz Championships and received 13th place.  The jazz band audition materials for next year are out.  The State Solo and Ensemble Contest is scheduled for April 16th at Valley High School. Details regarding the schedule should be available soon.  Out of order performances may have to happen at the State Contest in order to accommodate student and accompanist scheduling conflicts.  
The spring band concert is scheduled for Sunday May 1st at 4pm in the auditorium.  The concert will feature outstanding state solo performances, student awards, and the senior video. The State Large Group Contest will be held Saturday May 6th in the morning at Johnston High School and Night of Jazz is scheduled for Tuesday evening, May 10.  Lastly, the Chamber Music Concert is set for May 17 and Concert Band will perform at graduation on the evening of May 27 (Underclass Symphony Band members are also welcome to perform at graduation).
Mr. Hoover reported that he and members of the pit orchestra are very busy rehearsing for the spring Musical which is scheduled for April 21-23.  Drum major auditions are scheduled for the week of April 25 and section leader auditions are the week of May 9.  

Mr. Hoover then proceeded to discuss the upcoming marching band calendar.  June 4th will be an all day mini-band camp from 9am to 4pm. Mondays in June the Vanguard will practice from 6-8 pm.  The rookie parent meeting is scheduled for the evening of June 13 at 6 pm and the returning parent band meeting is scheduled for June 27th at 6 pm.  The drumline will attend the ISU drumline camp in June.  There will be a drumline camp at Dowling on July 30th and 31st. 
The full Vangaurd will have band camp August 1-5 and August 8-12.  The Vanguard will march in the State Fair Parade on August 10th.  The marching band dress rehearsal which has typically been held at Valley Stadium in past years will be held at Dowling this year on Sunday August 21 from 3 to 6 pm on the new turf. The band picnic will be held that evening at 6 pm in the Dowling cafeteria.  After the picnic, the big group band photo will be taken on the turf and there will be an evening performance of what has been learned of the show so far for parents. 
The band calendar now goes two years out with respect to football game performances which is very helpful for planning purposes.  Mr. Hoover was excited to announce that the band trailer is going to be “wrapped” on April 29th.  Additionally, next year’s Vanguard show will be revealed to the students the week of April 18th.

DCHS Vanguard Apparel: Cindy Seymour
The student band apparel for next year will not change.  DC Vanguard wicking shirts will still be required under the uniform and students will have the option of purchasing DC Vanguard jackets.

Adults and students will be able to purchase a commemorative show shirt for next year’s show which will be available in both short sleeve and long sleeve in a Dowling school color. There will also be a black jacket for parents to purchase with a band embroidered on the front.
Treasurer Report: Veronica Degen 
Band statements have been sent out information provided to remind people of what needs to be paid and by when.   Money should be paid to Veronica or the business office.  All senior accounts need to be paid to allow for graduation.  Any questions regarding band accounts should be directed to Veronica at dchsbandtreasurer@gmail.com.
Media Committee- Fritz Nordengren

Fritz reported that the senior video is complete.  He thanked Cindy Seymour and Nicki Michels for all of the great photos they took over the year.  Fritz proposed an idea on behalf of the Media Committee wherein the Band could have a yearbook published each year with all of the photos taken over the course of that year. There is a company that will allow for print on demand at the cost of $50 per book.

Plant Sale-Lori Hickok 
Lori reported that the plant sale has raised $2,000 so far and orders are due tomorrow, April 8. Linda Byrum has graciously agreed to do the accounting.  Last year the Band Boosters realized a profit of $1,100 from the plant sale and in 2014, the profit was $815. The plant sale pick up will be from 3:15-5:30 pm at the loading dock by the cafeteria.
Birdies for Charity -Kathy Ingle
A web blast regarding this fundraising opportunity went out this week.

Officer Nominations- Lori Hickok
Lori is the current President-Elect of the Band Boosters and discussed the fact that our current bylaws, which were drafted many years ago, provide for the nomination and election of a President, President-Elect, two Vice-Presidents, a Treasurer, an Assistant Treasurer, a Secretary and a Color Guard Representative. Lori made a motion to change the by-laws to provide for the nomination and election of only a President, President-Elect, a Treasurer, a Secretary and a Color Guard representative.  This would effectively combine the role of Vice-President and President-Elect and eliminate the 2nd Vice President and Assistant Treasurer roles. The motion was seconded by Kathy Ingle and approved by a majority of members present at the meeting. 
Lori announced the slate of officers for the upcoming year to be voted upon at the next meeting in May:

Lori Hickook- President

Ann Spellman- President-Elect

Stephanie Drey- Secretary

Veronica Degen- Treasurer

Color Guard Representative- Joan Bindel

OPEN DISCUSSION

Lori Hickok is assisting Mr. Holland with the Hall of Fame Dinner set for Saturday April 23 in one of the Dowling  Board Rooms. She is looking for additional volunteers to help with serving the dinner and clean-up.  The time commitment would be form 4:30 pm to 8:30 pm that evening.

Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey 
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